












Community Benefit Program Committee Meeting 

Notes 

January 23, 2023, 10:30 am 

Present: Rosie Redmond, Elana Sterling, Lila Hargrove 

I. CBP Contract "Grant" program application

• Paper versus Computer

Suggest Computer. FHD has great model. Drag and drop method of set up.

Proven work. Mainstream process. Ability to upload Can have a seminar for all

nonprofits on how to apply. FHD willing to help. Not reinventing the process.

Would be accessed through FPUD website.

• Eligibility

Questions will be part of application process. Will "weed out" if not eligible. One

page explanation of program to be able to hand out. Suggest including map area

link on both paper and web explanation sheet.

• Organization

Information Suggested to ask for Tax return for all applicants. If over a certain

threshold, suggested asking for an asset sheet

• Program/Service for which funding is being asked.

Funding is not for events/programs/interns. Should include this language in

explanation.

• Funding amount

1 Ok don't need multiple bids. 1 0K-60K (3) quotes required unless product or

service is specialized Over 60K more complicated All must comply with rules. It

should be stated that all must be procured in compliance with district. In regard to

CEQA, a simple check list can be made and an exception filed at time project is

funded

II. Reporting requirements Suggested all reports due one year after funding.

Nonprofits must follow up with documentation of how funding was spent.

Suggest a committee to verify all documentation is included. Suf1icient
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Established by the Fallbrook Public Utility District’s Board of Directors in late 2022, the 
Community Benefit Program’s seven members meet on the second Monday of each 
month.  The group has a framework for considering requests by FPUD-area nonprofit 
organizations seeking financial assistance for parks and recreation, street lighting and 
roads and other projects that benefit the community.  Funding proceeds are from existing 
San Diego County property tax revenues received by the utility.  Jim Mendelson (949-
201-9967), jsmclmax@aol.com, is the chair.
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